How are Mrs. Allen, Eleanor and Bob and the rest of your family who I have never had the pleasure of meeting? Was Bob in the service? Where is Eleanor living now?

I trust things are going well for you at Lawrence. No doubt you have been kept plenty busy since we last corresponded. I see Bob Reed occasionally in the town of Swarthmore and we often mention the swell time we had with you and the boys and your family on your trip out this way.

Since I last wrote you I have made some changes in my work, giving up teaching history in the public schools and to take a full time post in the Department of Physical Education at Swarthmore College. I am now Assistant Director of Athletics and Physical Education and in addition to my coaching basketball, I have full charge of the Physical Education program for the men, direct the maintenance of all the buildings and grounds of the department, supervise the purchase and care of all equipment and make up all our sports schedules. Another task I've just undertaken has been to supervise the Athletic publicity for the college. As you can see, my spare minutes are few and far between. It keeps me on the move, but I am enjoying the work very much.

To bring you up to date on our little family, I might say that our son is now $4\frac{1}{2}$ and we have a darling daughter, Sara Jean, by name, who is 9 months old.

Jean and I are hoping that you might be planning to come east sometime soon and will be able to visit with us.

Best wishes for your continued success and with kindest regards to you and Mrs. Allen, I remain

Sincerely,

Willis J. Stetson